School Advisory Board 2017-2018 Draft Minutes November 7, 2017 6:30

Opening Prayer - Christy Keenan Attendees - Christy Keenan, Katie Fehrman, Carisa Dillon Absent - Allison Balus, Bridget Wilson, Brett Wilson, Phil LaSala, Amanda Krumholz, Fr. Mark, and Natalie Whitman

Approval of October minutes - The October SAB minutes were approved.

Principal Report (Christy Keenan):

- 2 new students (second grade and third grade)
 Total school population 385
 Total school families 251
- We have hired a computer teacher through December, Mark Daeges
 The search continues for a hiree to fill for second semester
- Veterans Day Mass and Program Friday, November 10 at 9:00 in the gym
 The eighth grade put the program together this year
- Monday, November 13 is staff development for school of faith in the morning and CPR training in the afternoon for 5 staff members including Christy. These staff members have been picked so they are located throughout the building.
- Friday, November 17 is a \$1 casual day. The money will be donated to Mary Jo's Closet, a place where New Cassel residents can go to get daily supplies
- Tuesday, November 21 is the Thanksgiving mass and the students will be bringing food for canned food drive collection
- Parking lot safety
 - -There have been a number of students being picked up in the circle (Dodson Circle) after school. This has been a huge safety concern due to students playing around, unsupervised in this area waiting for pick up.
 - -There will be another note in the Pride Report and a teacher may be posted there to remind parents that this is not an appropriate pick up area.
 - -Also, a reminder for parents to not back up in the parking lot.
 - -Kids should only be in the parking lot if they see their parents, otherwise they should wait in the appropriate area.
- Next meeting, will be a social at Allison Balus' house on December 12 at 6:30
 - -Spouses are welcome
 - -We will vote on as a group if we want to contribute a "Mother's Day Weekend brunch" for the auction